
College Park Community Council June 2, 2015 

 

1 . Meeting called to Order at 7p.m. 

In Attendance: Michelle Cowan, Michele Gustafson, Kaleen Bell, Kaitlyn Matthews, Heather Gibb, 

Tracy Rideout-Brace, Pam Minish and Kendra Lane 

 2. Approval of the Agenda  

Moved by Kaitlyn, seconded by Michelle  

3. Approval of the Minutes 

Moved by Kaitlyn, Seconded by Michelle 

4. Business Arising from the Minutes  

Not at this time 

• 5. “5 MINUTE Flash” Reports  

• Chair’s Report  

Michele met with Michelle about technology. This will be presented later in the evening.  

• Principal’s Admin “Changes, Updates or Advice” Report 

Celebrations: 

–A number of students did very well at track and field. College Park has 5 who qualified for 

provincials! 

-Great grand-opening! A sense of family was expressed! 

-Staff greatly appreciated the parent’s efforts! The supervision coverage was a highlight! 

 6. Unfinished Business by SCC Focuses 

-Breakfast for lunch forms will go out tomorrow. This will be served on June 16th. 

-Review of Track and Field concession for the fall. Ideas for next year: Have a larger  number of 

volunteers cover shorter periods of time.  Letting parents know several months in advance of 

the date for track as a huge number of our parents work. Volunteer spot worked well. 

 7. New Business  

• Next Year Planning: 



-SCC Communications: Michele Gustafson had great ideas of how to communicate with our 

parents next year. Membership forms, Google account integration, use of volunteer spot. We as 

a SCC will be educated on all of these communication ways.  

-SCC will send out a parent volunteer form to parents by e-mail in the fall. We will use mail 

chimp. Communication will be sent to all parents to share our role, and how they can join our 

efforts.  

• Next Year Calendar:  

Parent support:  

–Invite IT department to present in the fall about google. We would like this presentation to be 

mid-September. 

-Another parent support about Sexting evening presentation by Grant Kirzinger.  Michele 

Gustafson will contact Grant Kirzinger. First two weeks of October or early November would be 

ideal for presentation. 

- Michelle Cowan will contact the Lloydminster and Area Drug Strategy about a presentation and 

display for the spring 2016. Beginning of March would be ideal. 

-We would like to support Tech-Less activities. Our first tech-less time Monday will be 

September 21st at College Park. This family evening will be Salsa Dancing Class Night lead by 

Michelle Gustafson. 

 

School Family: 

-October fall staff appreciation will on student led conference day. Date TBD based on dates 

offered by school in the fall for student led conferences. 

 -SCC will assist with clothing orders in the fall. 

-We would like to support a Classroom Libraries Campaign to increase classroom literacy. Tracy 

will be looking into amount that would be ideal to fundraise. 

-Our goal in the fall is to offer hot lunches monthly. 

 The following dates have been chosen: 

Fridays:  September 25, October 23,December 4, January 22, February 26, March 18, April 22, 

May 27th and Pancake lunch on June 17th. 

 -We would like to encourage nutrition month snacks in March. 



We will meet on the following Tuesday’s in 2015-2016 for regular SCC meetings at 7p.m. September 15, 

October 20, November 17, December 8, January 20, February 9, March 15, April 19, May 17 and June 7. 

-Next Meeting will be September 15th at 7p.m. 

-Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 

Moved by Michelle C, seconded by Kaitlyn 

   

 

 

 


